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a letter from our Executive DriectorMonica Flynn
Dear Friends and Supporters,

As we start a new year, I am filled with gratitude and awe as I reflect on all that God
has accomplished through our ministry. The year 2024 was a year of growth,
transformation, and unwavering faith as we continue to serve and support the
single mothers in our community. It is my privilege to share some highlights from
the past year and to express my heartfelt thanks to each of you who make this work
possible.

Celebrating Lives Transformed
In 2024, we witnessed countless stories of resilience, healing, and hope. If you
attended our Fall Fundraiser, I’m certain Shawnte’s story of strength and tenacity to
overcome so many hardships touched your hearts. Like Shawnte, through the grace
of God, we served over 150 single mothers and their children, providing them with
critical resources, encouragement, and the message of God’s unfailing love and
grace. From providing financial assistance for housing, transportation, education,
medical bills, and more, to providing a loving Christian community and one-on-one
friendship and mentoring, every effort has been centered on empowering these
women to walk confidently in their God-given purposes.

Another story that stands out is Anya’s. When she first came to Mommies Matter,
she was overwhelmed by the weight of her circumstances. With the support of our
dedicated staff and volunteers, and only through the grace of God, she found hope
and courage. Today, as you will read in her own words, her life has been totally
transformed. This is just one example of how your prayers and generosity have
made an eternal impact on so many mothers’ and children’s lives.

Expanding Our Reach
Over the course of the past year, we expanded our services to meet the growing
needs of single mothers in our area. With more than a 50 percent increase in
referrals, we launched a second session of our monthly Enrichment Gatherings. We
also created programming to address the on-going needs of the mothers after their
children’s second birthday. The new partnerships with local churches,
organizations, and individual supporters have made possible our ability to meet the
growing demands of the increased number of mothers. It is only because of your
support that we were able to ensure that no woman felt forgotten or alone.

The Power of Community
None of this would have been possible without you—our faithful supporters, donors,
and prayer warriors. Your commitment to this ministry is a testament to the love of
Christ, and I am continually inspired by your generosity and compassion. Whether
you gave financially, volunteered your time, or lifted us up in prayer, please know
that you are an integral part of this mission. Together, we are the hands and feet of
Jesus to those in need.

This year, we continue to walk with great anticipation and trust in God’s plan. We
are prayerfully seeking solutions to housing challenges and childcare hardships our
Mommies face, and we invite you to continue walking alongside us in this journey.
The needs are great, but our God is greater, and we believe He will do
immeasurably more than we could ask or imagine (Ephesians 3:20).

To every mother who has walked through our doors, you inspire us daily with your
strength and courage. To our supporters, your faithfulness fuels this ministry and
brings the hope of Christ to life. And to our staff and volunteers, your dedication
reflects the heart of Jesus in every interaction.

May God bless you abundantly in 2025. Let us continue to serve with joy, trusting
that He who began a good work in us will carry it on to completion (Philippians 1:6).

Warmly,
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I have been a volunteer with Mommies Matter for over a year. I have helped administratively

and more recently in the role of hosting baby showers! I have experience with several non-

profits in a volunteer capacity and would rate Mommies Matter as top notch! The love,

patience and devotion that they share with their clients is remarkable - the difference made

is palpable. I look forward to continuing my relationship with Mommies Matter for years to

come to help mom's in need know just how much they and their babies are loved.

- M. 

Grants: 15% Organization: 18%

Private: 67%

Overhead/Admin: 9%

Development/Outreach: 17%

Program: 74%



Year in Review

61
Mommies in 
the program 16

Babies Welcomed
in 2024

230

Volunteer Hours

2566

Total number of Mommies
and children served

152

Number of
Volunteers



My name is Anya and my son’s name is Yuri. I joined Mommies Matter in 2017 when I found out
that I was expecting a boy who was due in 2018. When I found out I was pregnant, I realized the
commitment and responsibility it would take. Coming from Russia, I experienced a different culture
and country. It was hard to navigate the system and my family and how I was going to choose to
raise my baby. Although my childhood was filled with troubles and hardships, I appreciated the
simplicity of my country's approach to motherhood. I came to the realization that I was alone in the
decisions I was making and in need of a support system. As I began to step into this journey, I was
introduced to Mommies Matter through a local pregnancy center. 

When I joined Mommie Matter I was introduced to Monica and paired with my Ally, Leisa. They
both worked tremendously to ensure that I was equipped and well supported by the time I had my
first son, Yuri. Having them come along my journey with me was very encouraging and healing.
When I first reached out to Mommies Matter, I was already taking steps to start over and rewrite
my story. Mommies Matter walked with me every step of the way. I was surrounded by strong
women and was provided a safe space to release my shame. The fellowship and positive and healing
atmosphere of enrichment nights allowed me to feel safe and to be vulnerable. My cup was being
filled. The women of Mommies Matter set the example of what I aspired to be - a woman who feels
safe as a woman and a healthy woman making my own decisions with confidence without trauma
and triggers leading my life.

My life has had ups and downs. It’s definitely been a process. I wouldn’t have been able to be the
woman I am today if it wasn’t for Mommies Matter helping me to build a foundation for
motherhood and redirecting me to a better path for the future of my child and I. Thanks to Mommies
Matter, I was able to get my spiritual needs met and get the support I needed to jumpstart my
journey into motherhood. Mommies Matter has given me the foundation I needed to face my pain
and attach securely with my child. As well as with myself .

Featured Mommie Anya



My journey with Mommies Matter began with a pick-up truck and a love of event decorating and planning.
One Sunday after hearing a sermon encouraging us to share our God-given time, talent, and treasure, I was
drawn to the Mommies Matter table at my church volunteer fair and learned about the organization. Their
volunteer needs included trucks to move and deliver furniture to mommies (I have a truck!); event support
for Mommies Matter functions (I have a barn full of event decor!); Allies to walk with single women,
supporting them emotionally and spiritually during their pregnancy and journey through motherhood; and
lots of love (as a labor and delivery nurse, I love moms and babies!). So, I joined the Mommies Matter family
and was first paired as an ally with my first mommie, Anya. Since then my involvement has evolved and I
have been so richly blessed by witnessing the deep faith, personal strength, and selfless love of these women
who have chosen to walk the challenging path of single motherhood. I am in awe of them.

Fast forward seven-plus years, during which I have been blessed to be an Ally to five amazing mommies and
their precious babies, a friend, a mentor, a volunteer/lead decorator with the Event Committee, a mover, a
tutor, an emergency childcare provider, a birth coach, a member of the Board of Directors, a cheerleader,
AND Granny Leisa to some of the children! I look forward to the next seven-plus years of serving alongside
the incredible Mommies Matter volunteers and loving on our future moms and babies. My truck will also
continue to serve during this journey. This May it will carry a special load of décor for my second mommy,
as we celebrate her graduation from nursing school. It will be wonderful to celebrate this great
accomplishment, which was five years in the making!

It is a privilege and honor to spotlight volunteer, Leisa
Ehlers. Leisa has volunteered with Mommies Matter
since its inception in 2018. Leisa has served as an Ally to
five of the Mommies in the program, a member of the
Board of Directors, and has used her decorating
expertise on our Event Committee.

Volunteer Spotlight Leisa Ehlers

A Nig h t  t o  R em emb e r
It is hard to believe that we held our 6th Annual Fall Fundraiser this year. As I reflect on the event I am
filled with immense gratitude for the incredible and overwhelming gift of your support of Mommies
Matter. As I looked around the room, I was in awe of the way the Lord has provided the Mommies we serve
with such an amazing community to support them and truly walk beside them by doing life together.

A special thank you to Zayne of Blue Spectrum Band and Bishop Earl Fernandes for his improv comedy as
well as the numerous sponsors, churches and Knights of Columbus Counsels that made the night a
success. And a very special thanks to the Mommie Shawnte who was featured in this year’s testimony video
and who joined us for the evening. We are grateful for your courage to share your testimony!

Thank you for helping make this place we call Mommies Matter possible as a place of connection, grace,
and transformation. We are excited to see what's to come as we continue to grow and look forward to
seeing you again next year! 

-Monica Flynn, Executive Director
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Church Partners
Church of the Resurrection Catholic Church

Columbus Christian Center
Ethos Church

Immaculate Conception Catholic Church
Life Church at Easton
Palmetto Presbyterian

Powell Faith Community Church
St. Agatha Catholic Church

St. Brendan Catholic Church
St. Brigid of Kildare Catholic Church

St. Catharine Catholic Church
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic Church

St. Joan of Arc Catholic Church
St. John Neumann Catholic Church

St Matthew the Apostle Catholic Church
St. Patrick Catholic Church

St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church
St. Peter Catholic Church

Sunbury Christian
Westerville Christian

Corporate and Financial Partners
3M

Connected Pathways Early Learning Center
D7 Foundation

Good Samaritan Ministry at St. John Neumann
Grange Insurance
JP Morgan Chase

Knights of Columbus state and local chapters
Lynch Family Foundation

Serenity Fairway Foundation
St. Martha’s Giving Circle
The Catholic Foundation

The Mary Foundation
Trinity Financial

Young Catholic Professionals

Church Partners and Financial Partners



Other Partners
Abigail Erdy Photography

Action for Children (Arla Lyles)
Anna Lincoln Photography

Amanda Mahle Photography
Beth Escudero Photography

Baby Bundles
Big Walnut Friends Who Share

Bishop Hartley High School
Bishop Watterson High School

Byers Motor Mart
Byron Sanders Foundation

Caroline Pitts Doula
Chelsea LaGrasse (Self Defense Training)

Christ Child Society
Christian Brothers Automotive

Columbus Diaper Bank
Daughters of Erin

Diocesan Office of Social Concerns
FNPhenomenal (Aisha Taylor)

Greater Columbus Right to Life
Kona Ice

Little Ladies Soft Serve
Maire Richards Doula Services

Newborns in Need
Nicole Ready Massage Services

Operation Warm
Pastaria

Project Linus
Rachael Laurin Photography

Resume Reel (Anne Gottwald)
Sally Hackett Counseling
Steve Fulkert Foundation

SJN HUGS
Sondra Yothers Catering

Suzanne Kelly
St. Charles Preparatory School

St. Gabriel Catholic Radio
St. Vincent De Paul Society, Lancaster

Subba & Ria
Teaxas Roadhouse
The Catholic Times




